Minute on US/Iraqi Security Agreement

(adopted June 14, 2008)

Lake Erie Yearly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends (Quaker) has previously endorsed the call by the Friends Committee on National Legislation (FCNL) for the expeditious withdrawal of U.S. forces from Iraq without the establishment and retention of U.S bases in that country.

The existing United Nations mandate, which the U.S administration views as the legal basis for the continuing U.S. military presence in Iraq, expires at the end of 2008.

It has been widely reported that the U.S. is currently negotiating a long-term security agreement with the Iraqi government which, among other things, seeks retention of more than 50 U.S. bases in Iraq as well as immunity for U.S. personnel, military and civilian, from Iraqi law.

The terms of this agreement have triggered opposition on the part of some Iraqi government leaders because of its intrusion on Iraqi sovereignty.

Still, the U.S. administration has announced that it intends to finalize this agreement before it leaves office in January 2009, without submitting it to Congress for ratification.

Lake Erie Yearly Meeting remains committed to the end of the U.S. occupation of Iraq and the restoration of full sovereignty to that country.

We, therefore, oppose any new security agreement, if one is needed at all, which compromises Iraqi sovereignty and continues an American military presence in Iraq.
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